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Parish Council 

Neighbour Action Panel – Wednesday 13th April
Beat Surgery – Wednesday 20th April
Easter Lilies in memory of loved ones
Peacocks Open Garden – Thursday, 7th April

Black Bull Coffee Morning – Thursday, 21st April

Indoor Boot Sale – Saturday 14th May
The Big Society is Here

Diary Dates

CHURCH SERVICES DURING APRIL

 3rd April  10am      - Mothering Sunday - Parish Communion

 8th April  11.15am - School Easter Service

10th April 10am      - Morning Prayer

17th April 10am      - Palm Sunday - Parish Communion followed by

 Annual Parochial Church Meeting at 11am

21st April   8pm      - Maundy Thursday Service at St Giles, Mountnessing

22nd April 10am     - Good Friday - Vigil (10am to 11am)

24th April 11am      - Easter Day - Holy Communion followed by an Easter egg hunt.
ST MARGARET’S CHURCH NEWS

  April begins with our Mothering Sunday service on the 3rd April at 10.00.  We give thanks for the mother church as well as giving thanks for our mothers and those who have cared for us.  Today this is usually referred to as Mothers Day but Mothering Sunday has been named for much longer.  This was traditionally when those in service could go home for the day and so attend their own church as well as visit their families.

  We move into Holy Week with Palm Sunday (17th April) when palm crosses are distributed and blessed.  Jesus was welcomed as he entered Jerusalem with palm branches but these can be rather unwieldy in a church context!!

  The Maundy Thursday service is at St Giles, Mountnessing at 8.00 pm and the Good Friday service is in St Margaret’s when we sit at the foot of the cross.  It is from 10.00 am to 11.00 am when we follow the Stations of the Cross.  Easter Day is a time for celebration.  The church is beautifully decorated, the hymns are joyful and the Easter Candle is carried into the church at the beginning of the service to remind us that Jesus, the light of the world, has risen and is alive for each one of us. 

  There will be an egg hunt for the children at the end of the service.

  I wish you all a very happy and joyful Easter.

  The areas in the community to be prayed for in April are:


 3rd April 
- Orton Close


10th April 
- Parsonage Lane


17th April 
- Bishopscourt


24th April 
- Pennys Lane

  Please remember, if you have anyone you would like to be included on the prayer list, please let me know. 

 Thank you.  Revd Jean Halliday 01277 354359

MARGARETTING SHOPPER BUS

  Essex County Council working in partnership with Margaretting Parish Council and Chelmsford Community Transport are pleased to announce The Margaretting Shopper Bus commencing on Thursday 5th May.  Passengers wishing to travel on this bus must be a member of The Margaretting Shopper Bus User Group which is free to join.  A leaflet setting out the details and timetable for the service together with an application form for membership of the user group will be distributed at the end of April with the May Newsletter.

  The results of the questionnaires distributed via the newsletter in February concluded that Tesco Wood Street on a Thursday morning was the preferred option.  The total questionnaires returned was 28 and 14 people indicated that they had a disability or mobility problem.  19 responses were for a Thursday trip against 8 Tuesday (1 said 'either') and 6 asked for a Friday.  The voting for the stores were:  Tesco Wood St. 111; Morrisons 72; Asda 80, Sainsburys Springfield 65; Tesco High St. 43 and Lidl 34. 

  So, Tesco Wood Sreet on a Thursday morning was the winner.  

VILLAGE SPRING CLEAN

  Thank you to everyone who helped litter pick on Saturday 12th March.  We had 20 volunteers working throughout the morning.  A big thank you to Julie and the Black Bull for generously providing the much needed refreshments.  Thank you also to those residents who regularly litter pick throughout the year.  

CAR TREASURE HUNT - SATURDAY 16TH APRIL

  A car treasure hunt on Saturday, 16th April to raise money for Buttsbury Church.  Meet at Buttsbury at 2.30pm to be given clues.  Approximately 2 hours of navigation and driving.  Return to church to have your papers marked and for tea, which is included in the price of £10 per car.

 For particulars telephone John Bishop on 01245 400136

MARGARETTING CRIME REPORT

Date


Location

Crime

19 February

Maldon Road 
Attempted theft of motor vehicle.

22 February

Main Road
Dwelling Burglary - nothing taken but taps left on.

28 February

Main Road 
Suspicious circumstances - 4 youths at back of Spread Eagle

 No trace.

1 March 

Main Road 
Suspicious vehicle nothing taken but be aware of vehicles in area

4 March 

Ivy Barn Lane
Burglary - entry into shed items taken

 - please make residents aware of the time of year and to lock sheds.

5 March 

Maldon Road
Criminal Damage to two signs

MARGARETTING BEAT SURGERY

 PCSO Kay Fleming will be at the village hall on Wednesday, 20th April  between 14:30 - 15:30.  

NEIGHBOURHOOD ACTION PANEL

 The next meeting is on Wednesday, 13th April - 7.30pm in The White Horse Public House at Ramsden Heath.  These meetings provide opportunities to bring matters of concern to the attention of the Police.   For further information please contact PCSO Fleming. Tel: 0300 33 4444

email:  kay.fleming@essex.pnn.police.uk
PARISH COUNCIL - MARCH MEETING

DEMOCRATIC TIME

 Two members of the public were present.  Issues and concerns raised included:

Blocked Ditch in Maldon Road

 Reports of water overflowing from a blocked ditch by ‘Nun’s Crossing’, just beyond the railway bridge.  It is unclear as to who owns this land - Essex County Council or Railtrack.  We agreed to contact Essex County Council in the first instance to see if it is their responsibility to keep this ditch flowing.

CYCLE LANES

 Rosemary Wilkins, Essex County Council Cycle Officer attended the meeting.  She agreed to look into providing a cycle route from the roundabout to Hylands House.  Ms Wilkins explained there were no funds to provide a tarmac path but a surface similar to that provided for bridle ways may be feasible.  Funds permitting this could be installed this financial year.

CRIME FIGURES

 PCSO Kay Fleming was unable to attend the meeting.  Her report was read out in her absence.  See above.

SHOPPER BUS

 Essex County Council has confirmed we have been allocated funding for a shopper bus for three years.  The scheme, financed by Essex County Council, will be operated through Chelmsford Community Transport.  

VILLAGE SITES

Railway Bridge (Maldon Road):

 Still waiting for ECC Highways response concerning improved signage for the bridge. 
Shelter (Black Bull):  ECC are no longer allocating grants for bus shelters.  We have now asked Chelmsford Council to help with the funding.  If successful we will use their recommended supplier - Littlethorpe - Surrey design.. 

Village Pond:  The dead vegetation surrounding the pond has been cut back.  Still waiting for quotes to fell and remove the dead conifer tree situated to the rear of the pond.  

 Whites Bridge (Maldon Road):  The clearing of the river Wid is almost completed.  

VILLAGE PROJECTS

War Memorial:  ECC has agreed to give us £1,000 towards the cost of the improvements.  Weather permitting work could start in April.

Gateways:  Agreed to choose gates made in hard wood and to have Yew hedging.  The preferred design and size will be discussed at our April meeting.

Whites Bridge Walk Boards:  Since the restructuring of Essex County Council Highways it has not been possible to find out what has happened to our request for the walkboards to be repaired.

Grass Verges:  The verge to the Maldon Road green outside numbers 55 to 61 will be made good and grass seeded week beginning 14 March.

MALDON ROAD RECREATION FIELD AND ALLOTMENTS

 Received latest inspection reports.  Agreed not to install a notice board.  Noted the padlock to the allotment gate had been vandalized.  A new one has been purchased and fitted.  All reports of vandalism, crops damaged or removed from the allotments are to be reported to the Police.

PLANNING

 The following applications were received for comment:

 11/00233/FUL - Whites Place Farm, Main Road:  Installation of a roof mounted solar photo voltaic electricity system.

The following decisions were received:

 11/00077/FUL - Woodview, Maldon Road:  Single storey side extension and replacement double garage.

Grant Planning Permission

 10/01991/FUL - Fairfield House, Writtle Road:  Variation to Condition 7 (to allow permitted development rights for outbuildings) and removal of Condition 8 (to remove words ‘and no outbuildings shall be erected within the residential cartilage of the property’).

Grant Planning Permission 

 10/01954/FUL - Ivy Hill Hotel, Writtle Road:  Single storey rear extension to form cellar and freezer store.

Grant Planning Permission  

 10/01401/FUL - Little Tressells Farm, Margaretting Tye:  Change of use of cattle shed from agriculture to keeping up to 15 horses and 20 acres of grazing land.

Grant Planning Permission  

PEACOCKS GARDEN

 Peacocks garden will be open to the public on Thursday, 7th April from 2 to 6pm as part of the National Gardens Scheme Open for Charity.  St Francis Hospice is the chosen charity.  Admission £4.  Children free.  

BOOK CLUB

 Our next meeting is on Friday, 8th April.  We will be discussing Penelope Lively’s book ‘Consequences’.

Contact Penny Savill 356182

MARGARETTING FRIENDS

 Monday, 18th April at 7.30pm in the Chelmer Room at the village hall.  Our speaker is Steven Lester, an antiques specialist, whose talk is called ‘ what to do and what not to do at an auction’.  For more information please contact Rosemary Carter on 350553

EASTER HOLIDAYS

 Hard-working university student is looking for work during the Easter holidays.  If you need someone to do digging or any odd jobs in the garden, please call Sam on: 07847 127851.  Available from 18th April at £7 per hour.

COFFEE MORNING

 Thursday, 21st April in the Black Bull from 10 to 12 noon.  An ideal opportunity to meet friends and neighbours over a cup of coffee or tea, catch up on village news and help raise funds to pay for displays and events being organised for the 2nd July family fun day.

MOTHERS UNION

 Meetings are held in St Margaret’s Church on the third Thursday in the month at 2.30pm.  

Contact Jill Needs 01277 627078

DIGITAL SWITCHOVER

 The BBC-run Switchover Help Scheme can convert one TV to digital for you.  If you need further information or help, or know someone who may, then please contact your designated support volunteer for Margaretting, Brenda Smith, Village Agent on 07540 720612 or e-mail brenda.smith@vaessex.org.uk
INDOOR BOOT SALE

Saturday 14th May, 9.30am to 12 noon, in the village hall

 We’ve all got a lot of things we want to get rid of so come and join us in the village hall.  There will be a limited number of outside tables as well if you do want to chance the weather. 

 Sellers can set up from 8am.  Tables available at £10 each inside and £7.50 for a limited number of bring your own outside tables.  Initially this is only being offered to friends and Margaretting residents.  Last year we did have a waiting list - so book early.

 The fee charged for the tables will go towards the cost of the hire of the hall and advertising the event in the newspaper.  Pre-booking of tables only – contact Lynn on 355575

APRIL COLLECTIONS

Black bins – Mondays - Except Easter Bank Holiday Monday

Bins will be collected on Wednesday 27th

Brown bins - Monday, 4th and 18th

Green box, paper and plastic sacks - Tuesday, 5th

Green box, cardboard, paper and plastic sacks - Tuesday, 19th
OVER 60s CLUB

Fortnightly on Wednesday afternoons 6th and 20th April at 2-4pm in the village hall.  Contact Roy Savill 356182

SCHOOL NEWS

 On March 16th the school welcomed the Coram Life Education Bus, a registered charity teaching children about the importance of their bodies and how to take care of them.  March 18th was “Red Nose Day” and the school raised contributions for the charity by selling red noses and dressing up on the day as either Pirates, Monsters or Geeks.  It is always well supported with great fun had by pupils and staff alike.

 Chelmsford Borough Council has invited the school to participate in ‘Litter picking’ around Margaretting Village.  The whole school will be involved with this on the afternoon of the April 4th.

On Friday 8th April the whole school will have their Easter Service at the Church.  This will start at 11:15am and all are welcome to join us.

 On the April 28th we will have a visit from Emily Scrivener, ‘Just Different’ presenter.  Emily broke her back in Cambodia and travels to schools educating children about disability and being different.  Any concerns pupils have about disabilities are quickly forgotten.  By the end of the workshops children will have a greater understanding of people with a difference.  These workshops are not just educational, but fun and inspiring too.  Emily enjoys a full and active life including attending training sessions with the Great Britain wheelchair development squad in preparation for the Paralympics in 2012.

EASTER LILIES
  This year Easter Sunday is much later and falls on the 24th April and as in past years we will be collecting donations for the purchase of Arum lilies to be arranged in the altar pedestal and elsewhere in the church at Easter in memory of loved ones.

  Rev. Jean has suggested that some of you might like the names of your loved ones read out in church at the Easter service and if so will you please give details to Joy Radley - 353215 - when you send in your donation and she will pass on the information.

  Once again, we will try to keep the cost of the lilies down and are hoping that this year they will cost about £2.75 each instead of £3.00 and whilst this is still expensive we would like to continue the established tradition.  We appreciate that some people may regard this level of cost per bloom as still too high so we will gratefully receive smaller donations to a general fund if so desired, and we will then order blooms according to the total sum received.  

  May we also remind you that the blooms need to be ordered at least two and a half weeks before Easter so please send your donation to Joy at Westridge, Pennys Lane as soon as possible. 

  We are still looking for more flower arrangers to help with the weekly flower rota - you don’t have to be professional but just take pleasure in flowers. If you feel you might be willing to help but would like to know more before making a commitment please call Joy and she will meet you at the church to explain what is involved.

The BIG SOCIETY is HERE – and has been for many years
Margaretting News owes its origin in 1992 to the Revd, Canon John Brown, our vicar at that time.  It has continued since then under the auspices of St Margaret’s Parochial Church Council to provide information on local groups and organisations, is produced and printed at no cost (thanks to our resident estate agent Paul Beresford) and is delivered to every household (over 350) in the village by a number of volunteers.  If you wish to assist in this process in any way do contact Roy Savill on 01277 356182.

Margaretting Relief in Need Trust in its present form was created in 1975 following the sale of the former almshouses (The Square) and is managed by a committee of Trustees.  As well as providing two self-contained flats for village families, the trust offers financial  assistance to those in need in our community and a free weekly bus service to Ingatestone.  Last Christmas the Trust delivered some 60 hampers in the village, mostly to the elderly. 

  In 1999, as an adjunct to its main function the Trust established the Margaretting Community Fund under the ‘umbrella’ of the Essex Community Foundation which had been established three years earlier on the initiative of Margaretting residents Angela and Ian Marks as part of the Essex Community Foundation  

  For more information on the Trust and the services it provides or how you can contribute to its activities, contact Maurice Wright on  01277 353215.

Margaretting Parish Council.  We are fortunate to retain a voice on local issues feeding into decisions at Borough and County level.  The nomination period for candidates wishing to stand for election on 5th May this year ends 5th April.  Further details and nomination papers are available from Mrs Caroline Kochan, Clerk to the Parish Council telephone 0782 453 1306

Margaretting Village Hall and Recreation Ground.  The village hall was constructed on its present site in 1970 following a bequest of the land from Col. Edward Upton of Coptfold Hall.  Since then many developmemts have taken place including the addition of the Chelmer Room following a bequest from Lord Chelmer and the Meeting Room as a Millenium project. 

  The recreation ground provides for regular fixtures of the Margaretting Football and Cricket Clubs as well as for the Horticultural Society’s annual show and Summer Fayre. 

  The hall complex provides accommodation for private parties and celebrations together with facilities for a range of clubs and classes (Pilates, Art, Latin American and ballroom dancing, French classes, the Hindu Society, the Over 60’s Club, Margaretting Friends Ladies Club, Bingo, ‘Stitch and Chat’, the M.S. Society and the Essex Handicraft Society), which are all open to local residents. 

  If you are interested in playing cricket or football or joining one of the recreational groups, call April Nixon on 07794 187741 for further contact details.  If you are interested in the organisation and management of the village hall do join us at our AGM – details above. 

  If you would simply like some live entertainment and drama as a change from TV do come and see the Eastern Angles production of ‘Up out o’ the Sea’.
DIARY DATES

MAY

PARISH ASSEMBLY, TUESDAY, 3 MAY  at 8pm

 Margaretting Village Hall

VILLAGE HALL AGM, THURSDAY, 19 May 

 The management committee wish to invite you to join them at their Annual General Meeting on Thursday, 19th May at 7.30pm in the Chelmer Room.  This will give you an opportunity to meet members of the committee.

UP OUT O’ THE SEA

Eastern Angles’ new Spring production  by Andrew Holland

TUESDAY, 10 MAY at 7.30pm

Margaretting Village Hall

Tickets £8 from Jennie Scott 01277 354821

JUNE

PEACOCKS GARDEN OPEN EVENING, Tuesday, 21 June (2-8pm)

ST MARGARET’S CHURCH Open Weekend, 25 and 26 June

JULY

FAMILY FUN Day, SATURDAY 2 July in the afternoon at Margaretting Village Hall to include

Horticultural Society Show, Blue Falcon Gymnastic Display, Farmers Market, Arts and Crafts, Children’s Games, and much much more.
MOBILE LIBRARY

Fortnightly on Thursday afternoons 





7th and 21st at 3.20-3.35pm in Maldon Road





 - in the lay-by opposite the playing field.

TRUST BUS 


Margaretting to Ingatestone 





Friday mornings leaving Orton Close at 10.00am  
COPY FOR THE  MAY   EDITION BY 19 APRIL PLEASE
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